
 
 
 
 

 Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. 
4 Irving Place 
New York  NY   10003-0987 
www.oru.com 

January 17, 2024 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 
Albany, New York 12223-1350  
  
    RE:  Annual Electric Vehicle Surcharge (“EVS”) Filing 
 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (the “Company”) herein submits for filing its 
Statement of Electric Vehicle Make Ready Surcharge, Statement No. EVS-4, to its Schedule for 
Electric Service, P.S.C. No. 3 – ELECTRICITY (the “Tariff”).  This statement is issued January 
17, 2024 to become effective February 1, 2024. 

 
This filing is made in accordance with General Information Section No. 16.9 of the 

Company's Tariff which requires an annual EVS filing pursuant to the Commission’s July 16, 
2020 order in Case 18-E-0138, Proceeding on Motion of the Commission Regarding Electric 
Vehicle Supply Equipment and Infrastructure. 

 
 The Company’s current EVS surcharges are structured to: (1) allocate the costs to all 

service classifications in proportion to each class’ delivery revenues; (2) provide for the recovery 
of the costs from non-demand billed service classifications on a kWh basis and from demand 
billed service classifications on a kW basis.  For customers billed on Standby Service rates the 
surcharge will be collected on a per kW of Contract Demand basis.  The surcharges per kWh or 
kW are determined by dividing allocable costs by estimated billed kWh deliveries or kW 
demands over the collection period.  

 
The proposed surcharges on Statement No. EVS-4 are based on annual actual Electric 

Vehicle Make Ready costs for the 2023 program year. The EVS surcharges will be reconciled 
annually at the end of each program year.  Any over-or under-collection as a result of this 
reconciliation will be reflected in the following year’s EVS surcharges.  The resulting EVS 
surcharges by service classification for the 2023 program year (i.e., to be recovered effective 
February 1, 2024) can be found on Statement No. EVS-4.  

 
Questions regarding this filing can be directed to Cheryl Ruggiero at (212) 460-3189. 

        
       Sincerely, 
 
        
       /s/      
       William A. Atzl, Jr. 
       Director – Rate Engineering 

 Received: 01/17/2024 


